The approaching Nov. 12th, 2nd Tuesday, is the tool making sub-group with the Maine Guild.
After the long summer time away from tool making time, we are ready to begin a project.
Sign-up for “bar clamp making” is scheduled and the bolt hardware has been purchased.
The hardware, purchased in bulk, figures to be about  $4.80 each bar clamp (not exact amount). 
The meeting will involve discussion how to craft the clamp with chronological order.
Hardware and wood for the bar will be distributed.  All the remaining construction 
is easily fabricated from miscellaneous small wood pieces, probably in your shop.
Starting time is 7pm at Wes’ shop and may proceed for about 1 hour ++.
This project is intended to evolve for 2 monthly meetings.   
Member registration “sign-ins” are:
Steve Hessert, Steve Smith, Mark Tschiegg, Stig Ammentorp, & WES.
Other members are welcomed to become involved in this project.
Wes @ 625-7000 or wsunderland@roadrunner.com

